
FASA Membership Minutes 

December 13, 2022 

 

The membership meeting was called to order on December 13, 2022 at 6:43 pm at the Elks 
Lodge by President, Eric Rowe with 17 members present. 
 
Eric opened the meeting with the need of beach T-Shirts so that Sue can get started on the 
quilt that we plan to raffle off.  Sue stated that she needs at least 15 shirts and possibly 18 to  
give it a nice size.  She now has 5, so if you have any to donate, please contact Sue so that she 
can get started as soon as possible. 
 
SOS cards are now on sale and would make great stocking stuffers. 
 
Penny gave the Treasurers report.  Dwight made a motion to accept the report as given and     
Johnny 2nd the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
Penny suggested that we hire someone to work the door for our Christmas party so that 
members and guests may enjoy the party in full and not have to work the door.   If anyone 
knows someone that is willing to work the door, please contact Eric.  Dwayne made a motion 
that we pay someone $50.00 and it was 2nd by Joyce.  Motion carried 
 
Dwight reported that we have at present 70 active members.  It was suggested that we 
support the Dunn Shag Club.  ASCAP usage fee is around $300.00. 
 
Since we have no one to fill the office of President this upcoming year Eric made a proposal 
that we accept four Presidents to fill the office 3 months each during the year.  The slate of 
officers is as follows: 
 
Kathi Baloyot   (January-March) 
Peggy McLamb (April-June) 
Cathy Fann  (July-Sept)  
Beverly Hobgood (October-December) 
 
After lengthy discussion Dwayne made a motion that we accept this proposal, 2nd by Pat.  
Motion carried 
 
Eric expressed the importance for us to sign up for parties now and get ahead of the game for 
the board next year.  He passed around a list to sign up, not just to host the parties as far as 
food, but to get a jump on DJ’s and decorating.  Dwight suggested that we wait on the new 
board to decide on dates for parties although Peggy said that parties should go back to the 
last Saturday of each month like the used to be.  This issue was tabled until the new board 
takes over at our January meeting.  The new Board will host the January party on the 21st. 



Dwight also asked about the contract with The Elks Lodge and when it was up for renewal.  
Eric stated that it was good until April 2023.   
 
Toys for Tots were discussed and general thought was that it was a bit late in the year to get 
this together to receive good response from our members.   
 
Our Christmas party will be December 17th starting at 6:30 pm.  It will be catered by Kinlaw’s 
with Beef Roast & Ham, sides, bread, desserts and beverages.  The cost is $903.20 for 60 ppl.  
Members at no charge and guests $15.00 each.  
 
Eric presented our new slate of officers for 2023 as follows: 
 
President Kathi Baloyot 
  Peggy McLamb 
  Cathy Fann 
  Beverly Hobgood 
 
Vice-President Dwayne Baggett 
Recording Secretary Sue Fulcher 
Corr. Secretary Peggy Perry 
Treasurer  Penny Council 
Sgt. of Arms  Steve Miller 
 
Unanimous vote to accept 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Sue Fulcher 
Recording Secretary 
 
  
 
  
 
 


